
 

 

 

 

 

Term Two, Week 10 

June 17th, 2024 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 
Dear Families,   
 

Last week, our Prep students embarked on an exciting excursion to the Werribee Open Range Zoo, and it was 

an adventure filled with learning, fun, and memorable experiences! The safari tour was a highlight of the day. 

Students went for a journey through the zoo's expansive savannah, offering views of animals in habitats that 

closely resemble their natural 

environments. The children were 

thrilled to see giraffes, zebras, rhinos, 

and antelopes up close. Throughout 

the day, the students participated in 

various educational talks providing a 

fascinating insight into the lives of 

the animals and the conservation 

efforts underway to protect them. 

The knowledge shared by the zoo 

educators sparked curiosity and a 

deeper understanding of wildlife 

among our young learners. 
 

       
 

Our boys soccer team had a great day last Wednesday at the District event. An impressive score board followed 

them throughout the day: 

2-0 win against Mt Duneed with both goals scored by Izaak. 

7-0 win against Barwon Heads. Zac W scored 2 goals, Zac H 2 goals, Philly and Izaak 1 goal. 

2-1 win against Ocean Grove 

0-0 draw against Clairvaux 

1-3 loss in the final. 
 

…continued over 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe. The care, safety and wellbeing of children 
and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in 
which the diverse and unique identities and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  
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Leadership and Management News   

Our mixed netball team also had a wonderful day on Thursday last week. Although they only won one game, 

they displayed great teamwork and sportsmanship. Thank you to the staff that have trained and supported these 

teams. Congratulations to the teams on  representing St Margaret's with pride. 
 

A reminder that term 3 fees are now due. Fees need to be paid a term in advance or a direct debit system out in 

place. Term 2 fees should now be paid in full. Please ensure your school fees are paid before the end of term. If 

you are having difficulty with this, please make contact with Susan.      
 

On Friday our Iona House Captains organised the staff v students netball game and raffle for sports equipment 

in our yard. It was a wonderful afternoon with staff being victorious! The winners of the raffle will be drawn 

next week.  
 

On Thursday, June 20th  we are offering a free introduction to Chess for Schools. This will take place during 

lunchtime and students may come along and see if it is something they are interested in. They can then sign up 

for weekly sessions of Chess at lunchtime next term. Further information is attached to this newsletter.  
 

Our FIRE Carrier leaders have organised a Pyjama Day for our last day of term. Please 

bring a gold coin donation for the Indigenous Open Doors foundation that supports our 

FIRE Carriers. Students are reminded that closed toe shoes are required to be worn.  

 

Have a great week 

Susan 

 

Calendar of Events   (new items in bold) 

 

Term 2 
June 

Wednesday, June 19th  Division Teeball – selected students 

Wednesday, June 19th  Year 1/2 ‘Brilliant Bat’ Morning 8.30-9.00 – parents welcome 

Thursday, June 20th    Prep/1/2 Non Eucharist Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Thursday, June 20th   Free lunchtime Chess session for interested students. 

Friday, June 21st   P&F special lunch 

Friday, June 21st   Assembly – Prep presenting 

Tuesday, June 25th   P&F meeting staff room 7pm 

Thursday, June 27th    Years 3-6 Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Thursday, June 27th   Reports go home 

Friday, June 28th   PJ Day Gold coin for Open Door Indigenous Fundraiser.  

    Last Day for Cookie Dough orders 

    Final day of Term 2. 1.30pm dismissal 
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Calendar of Events   (new items in bold) 

Term 3 
July 

Monday, July 15th   First Day of Term 3 

Wednesday, July 17th Cookie Dough Orders arrive for collection 

Tuesday, July 23rd    P&F lunch  - Cheer Truck  

Tuesday, July 23rd    Grandparents’ Day 

Tuesday, July 30th   School Board 7pm 
 

August  
Thursday, August 8th  Australian Maths Competition Years 3-6 

Wednesday, August 14th  Book Week Dress-up day. Theme: "Reading is Magic" 

Friday, August 16th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Sunday, August 18th    Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

Monday, August 19th  3 way conversations 2-6pm 

Tuesday, August 20th 3 way conversations 4-6pm 

Friday, August 30th   Donuts with Dad 8am 

    Raffle draw 

    Father’s Day Stall 

Saturday, August 31st   P&F Bake Sale  
 

September 
Tuesday, September 3rd   School Board 7pm 

Tuesday, September 3rd  Bravehearts Incursion Prep & 1/2 PB 

Wednesday, September 3rd  Bravehearts Incursion 1/2 TB & 1/2 JB 

Friday, September 6th   Italian Day   

    P&F pizza lunch 

Thursday, September 12th  R U OK? & Footy Colours Day 

    P&F Pie lunch 

    Longest kick event 

Tuesday, September 20th  Final day of Term 3. 1.30pm dismissal 
 

Term 4 
 

October 
Monday, October 7th   First Day of Term 4 

Tuesday, October 15th  School Board 7pm 

Monday, October 21st  School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Wednesday, October 30th  Year 5 /6 Camp - Anglesea (until Friday, November 1st) 
 

November  
Monday, November 4th  School Closure Day 

Tuesday, November 5th  Melbourne Cup public holiday 

Thursday, November 21st  Sacrament of First Reconciliation: 12 noon 
 

December 

Friday, December 6th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Tuesday, December 10th  School Board 7pm 

Thursday, December 12th  Whole School Carols Evening 

Tuesday, December 17th   Final day of Term 4. 1.30pm dismissal 

 



 

 
 

Curriculum News    
Classroom Mastery - Update  

 

At St Margaret’s we have been focussing on previously shared behaviour routines and expectations centering 

around a ‘Cue to Start’ and Entry and Exit Routines.  
 

These behaviour routines have been explicitly taught, and are reinforced throughout every day in authentic 

contexts. They are linked to our school values: Respectful, Responsible and Safe. These classroom routines 

work to both add to our classroom safety, and as a foundation to manage and maintain productive learning 

environments.  
 

Last Monday, Courtney O’Donnell from Classroom Mastery came to our school to work with us around the 

routines. She visited classrooms, giving feedback to teachers on their routine execution, and to the Leadership 

team around how best to support teachers and students and the steps to ensure these routines are embedded in 

our school.  
 

Courtney was very complimentary about the calm and settled environment of St Margaret’s and the kind and 

caring approach she saw of teachers in their interactions with students.  We all have a few things to work on as 

we work to embed these classroom routines, but are very proud of how far we have come in such a short time.  

Already, teachers and students can see the positive impact the entry and exit routines have had whilst students 

are moving around the school, and the ‘Cue to Start’ has shown to work well at school, and also in external 

venues such as Landy Field and Scienceworks.  
 

 
 



 

 
 

Curriculum News    
Updates to Our Assessment Approach:  

Embracing the Science of Reading & Flourishing Learners. 
 

At St Margaret’s, we are committed to providing the best possible education for our students. In light of recent 

advancements in educational research, we are excited to announce changes to our assessment approach, guided 

by the principles of the Science of Reading and MACS Flourishing Learners initiative. These changes aim to 

fill existing gaps and improve our students' reading proficiency and overall literacy skills.  
 

What is the Science of Reading? The Science of Reading is a comprehensive, interdisciplinary body of 

research that encompasses the best practices for teaching reading. It draws from psychology, cognitive science, 

linguistics, and education to understand how children learn to read, why some struggle, and how we can 

effectively address these challenges.  Each fortnight in the newsletter we will explain more about the Science of 

Reading and Learning, and our work with MACS Flourishing Learners Initiative.  
 

Key Changes in Our Assessment Approach: 

1. Evidence-Based Practices: 

o We are integrating evidence-based practices into our teaching of reading, and reading assessments. 

This includes systematic phonics instruction, which emphasises the relationship between sounds and 

their corresponding letters or groups of letters. It also moves beyond the 3-cueing reading strategies* 

that have been shown to be less effective in teaching all students to read.  
 

o Our literacy blocks and Intervention programs will reflect the structured and explicit teaching of 

phonemic awareness, phonics, fluency, vocabulary, and comprehension. 
 

2. Comprehensive Reading Assessments: 

o The updated assessments will evaluate various aspects of reading, including phonemic awareness, 

phonics, fluency, vocabulary, and comprehension. This holistic approach provides a complete 

picture of each student's reading abilities and areas for improvement. (This means we don't give 

students a reading level anymore and students do not take home levelled leaders, instead students 

use a text that they can decode on their own using the sounds that they have learnt in class). 
 

3. Data-Driven Instruction: 

o By utilising detailed data from these assessments, teachers and leadership staff work collaboratively 

in regular data meetings to tailor instruction to meet the specific needs of each student. This targeted 

approach ensures that all students receive the support they need to succeed. 
 

* The 3 cueing reading strategy—which is also known as three-cueing, or MSV—involves prompting students to draw on context and 

sentence structure, along with letters, to identify words. But it isn’t the most effective way for beginning readers to learn how to 

decode printed text.  Research has shown that encouraging students to check the picture when they come to a tricky word, or to 

hypothesise what word would work in the sentence, can take their focus away from the word itself—lowering the chances that they’ll 

use their understanding of letter sounds to read through the word part-by-part, and be able to recognize it more quickly the next time 

they see it.   https://www.edweek.org/teaching-learning/is-this-the-end-of-three-cueing/2020/12 

 

Expected Outcomes: 

• Improved Reading Proficiency: 

o With these changes, we anticipate a significant improvement in reading proficiency across all grade 

levels. Our goal is to ensure that every student becomes a confident and competent reader. 

• Early Identification of Struggles: 

o The enhanced assessments will help us identify students who are struggling with specific aspects of 

reading at an early stage. This allows us to intervene promptly and provide the necessary support to 

prevent further difficulties, with Intervention programs also shifting to a Science of Reading 

evidence based approach.  

…continued over 
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Curriculum News    
• Personalised Learning: 

o The data-driven nature of the new assessments will enable instruction based on individual needs, 

promoting more effective and engaging learning experiences. 
 

How Will This Affect Report Results? As we transition to this new assessment approach, you may notice 

differences in the results on your child's reading reports. These changes reflect a more accurate and 

comprehensive understanding of your child's reading abilities. While the initial results may highlight areas that 

need improvement, they are also a positive step towards addressing these gaps and ensuring long-term success.  
 

In the past you may have noticed that your child was given a reading level and this was an indication of 

their reading ability. However the research now suggested that there are many other areas to take into 

consideration. 
 

Looking Ahead: We are confident that these changes will have a profound impact on our students' reading 

development. By embracing the Science of Reading, we are taking a proactive approach to education that 

prioritises evidence-based practices and personalised learning. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support as we strive to provide the highest quality education for our students. 

Together, we can ensure that every child achieves their full potential in reading and beyond. 

 

 



 

 
 

  Student of the Week Awards 
 

CLASS STUDENT AWARDS – Friday, June 7th, 2024 

PREP Landon Munn For her excellent effort on her information report on Cheetahs. 

PREP Alfred Holland For his excellent effort on his information report on Sharks. 

1 / 2 JB Brooklynn 
McRandall-Jones 

For trying her hardest to put her best foot forward in the classroom.  

1 / 2 JB Brax Jobson For demonstrating positivity when faced with new learning challenges.  

1 / 2 TB William 

Ferguson 

For being an inquisitive learner and sharing his knowledge with others. 

1 / 2 TB Georgia Harper For her amazing reading progress and her commitment to practising 

reading. 

1 / 2 PB Ruari Dooris For demonstrating creativity and imagination in his writing.  

1 / 2 PB Jayda Sperling  For demonstrating determination and a  positive attitude towards learning 

new things.  

3 / 4 HM Liam McGuane For extending himself during our multiplication and division unit. 

3 / 4 HM Oscar Poole For an outstanding work ethic and commitment to classroom rules.  

3 / 4 LC Sophie Butcher For focus and effort in learning and supporting others in class. 

3 / 4 LC Ishea Tobayiwa For his curiosity for learning and outstanding Maths and Literacy skills.  

3 / 4 JK-KB James Jimenez For his dedication and persistence during independent reading time. 

3 / 4 JK-KB Piper 

Stephenson 

For her positive attitude towards learning and always having a go! 

5 / 6 KH Ivy Timmins  For being an outstanding role model to others at St Margaret’s. 

5 / 6 KH Miller Clarke For a great attitude towards his learning - especially in reading. 

5 / 6 KH Tom Higgins For demonstrating persistence in all he does. Thank you Tom. 

5 / 6 JW Amelia Brown For an amazing start at St. Margarets. You have shown terrific leadership 
skills already!  

5 / 6 JW  Tom McGuane For contributing to class discussions and being kind to his buddy 

5 / 6 DJFM  Jack Reynolds For his excellent contribution to science, creating an amazing Mars Rover 

out of pasta. 

5 / 6 DJFM  Elouise Horton For her creation of an amazing allegory, demonstrating her great learning 

in Literacy. 

Principal 

Award 

Mila Ghin For including others and showing kindness  

 



 

 
 

School Community News    

Our 5/6’s wonderful experience at Paradise Gym 
 

          
 

         
 

    
 

    



 

 
 

School Community News    

 
 

In exciting news, for the first time, St Margaret’s will be competing in the Australian Mathematics 

Competition, to be held on Thursday, 8 August. The competition is open to all students from Years 3 to 6 and 

provides a challenging setting to showcase their mathematical skills. All students who participate in the 

competition will receive a certificate indicating their level of achievement at their year level. 
 

The Australian Mathematics Competition is an optional event, as it aims to challenge students and their 

mathematical capabilities. There will be an entry fee of $8.50 per student. Entry is via payment to the schools 

bank account below and must be paid by the last day of Term 2, Friday, 28 June.  
 

If you have any questions, please email Matt de Jong at mdejong@smgeelongeast.com.au. 
 

Entry to the Australian Mathematics Competition bank details… 

St Margaret’s School 

BSB: 083347 

Acc No: 658335261 

Ref: Australian Mathematics Competition - Child’s Name 

 

 

 
 

On Thursday Chess for Schools will be running a free lunchtime incursion at school for students in Years 2-6 

(and any year 1s who know how the pieces move) who may be interested in playing chess at school. 
 

Moving forward, if there are enough students interested, Chess for Schools, will come out weekly each 

Wednesday lunchtime in Term 3.  They will teach different chess lessons to the students, ranging from tactics, 

strategies, master openings, traps & special moves. After the lessons children will be paired up in a fun 

tournament playoff, with prizes awarded to the top three players at end of term. This program will be at a cost 

to parents of $138 per student. 
 

Please email Renée - rcunningham@smgeelongeast.com.au if you would like your child to attend the free 

lunchtime incursion at school on Thursday June 20th. 
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P & F  News    

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


